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Daina Penkiunas, National Register Coordinator from the Wisconsin Historical Society and 
Anna Andrzejewski, UW Associate Professor toured potential Post War residential 
neighborhoods with Rebecca Cnare and Amy Scanlon on Wednesday July 14, 2010.  
 
Ms. Penkiunas noted that the buildings in the neighborhood to the north of Eken Park were 
largely intact and might be eligible as a historic district.  Further research would have to be 
conducted to determine if individual structures were eligible as landmark buildings. 
 
In addition, Sunset Village, Westmorland and the neighborhood around Hoyt Park on the near 
west side also show patterns of eligible building types and development for potential listing as 
individual buildings or districts.   
 
Ms. Penkiunas suggested that the larger areas around the subject neighborhoods be surveyed 
under general guidelines with emphasis on the survey and research of the potentially eligible 
buildings and districts.  This process will ensure that eligible buildings are not overlooked and 
that the survey, when coupled with the previous surveys, is cohesive. 
 
Ms. Penkiunas suggested that the Commission send out letters of intent to preservation 
consultants as a way to understand associated costs and related scope for the purposes of 
completing the letter of intent that is due September 15, 2010.  Staff will be working on this over 
the next few weeks. 
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